Kittanning, Pennsylvania February 24, 2022

The Board of Supervisors of East Franklin Township met in the Municipal Building at 6:00 p.m. for the continuance of January 27, 2022, regular meeting.

Present:

Barry Peters, Chairman

Dan Goldinger, Vice Chairman - Absent

David Stewart, Supervisor

Debra Cornman, Secretary/Treasurer Greg McKelvey – Zoning Officer - Absent

PUBLIC COMMENT:

Gracie Elosser – Resident of Glade Run Road – Did the Township fill out the application for PennDOT?

Barry Peters, Chairman – We are approving tonight a request to the SPC (Southwestern Pennsylvania Commission) for a feasibility study to be done for the State Route 422/ Glade Run intersection.

APPROVALS:

MINUTES:

Motion made by Barry Peters and seconded by David Stewart to approve minutes for regular meeting on January 27 continued on February 3, 2022. Motion approved unanimously.

APPROVE BILLS AND INVOICES:

Motion made by David Stewart and seconded by Barry Peters to approve paying all bills and invoices for January 28 through February 24, 2022. Motion approved unanimously.

POLICE REPORT:

Steve Guelich - Total reportable calls - 23.

Motion made by David Stewart and seconded by Barry Peters to approve the Police Report for January 28 through February 24, 2022. Moton approved unanimously.

REGULAR MEETING – FEBRUARY 24, 2022

APPROVALS (CONTINUED):

ROAD MASTER REPORT:

See Attached:

Motion made by Barry Peters and seconded by David Stewart to approve the Road Master Report for January 28 through February 24, 2022. Motion approved unanimously.

ZONING OFFICER REPORT:

See Attached:

Motion made by David Stewart and seconded by Barry Peters to approve Zoning Officer Report for January 28 through February 24, 2022. Motion approved unanimously.

SEWAGE REPORT:

See Attached:

Motion made by Barry Peters and seconded by David Stewart to approve the Sewage Report for January 28 through February 24, 2022. Motion approved unanimously.

RESIGNATION OF AUDITOR:

Motion made by Barry Peters and seconded by David Stewart to accept resignation of Steve Shaffer as auditor of East Franklin Township. Motion approved unanimously.

APPOINTMENT OF AN AUDITOR:

Motion made by Barry Peters and seconded by David Stewart to appoint Jack Burford as auditor of East Franklin Township. Motion approved unanimously.

LEMMON HOLLOW ROAD BRIDGE PROJECT:

Motion made by David Stewart and seconded by Barry Peters to approve counter offer made by Billie Jo Schall in the amount of \$3,500.00. (Township offered \$3,000.00). Motion approved unanimously in the amount of \$3,500.00.

REGULAR MEETING – FEBRUARY 24, 2022

APPROVALS (CONTINUED):

INTERSECTION OF 422 AND GLADE RUN ROAD:

Motion made by David Stewart and seconded by Barry Peters to approve requesting SPC (Southwestern Pennsylvania Commission) for a feasibility study on the intersection of State Route 422 and Glade Run Road. Motion approved unanimously.

RESOLUTION:

Motion made by David Stewart and seconded by Barry Peters approving Resolution # 01-2022 of the East Franklin Township Board of Supervisors approving an application for the local share account statewide grant program. Motion approved unanimously.

NEW BUSINESS:

Rose Brosius – Have you decided what the Township is going to do with the late Officer William Evans' gun?

David Stewart, Supervisor – I talked to our solicitor and he is supposed to find out what the Township can do with the gun.

ADJOURNMENT:

Motion made by Barry Peters and seconded by David Stewart to adjourn February 24, 2022 regular meeting. Motion approved unanimously.

Debra L. Cornman,	Secretary/Treasurer

Road Report for February 2022

We have been out salting and ashing the roads several times. Limestone was placed in the holes on the dirt roads, and coldpatch was used on our paved roads. We had only one call out from 911 for trash that was dumped illegally along Johns Rd.

The salt building was restocked. Approximately 250 tons of salt and 70 tons of anti-skid were mixed and stockpiled. Some minor repairs were made on the equipment.

East Franklin Township Supervisors Meeting Zoning Report / February 2022 February 24, 2022

Township permits issued since the January meeting:

• William Molnar, 250 Charlotte Circle, Kittanning, room addition.

The Planning Commission meeting scheduled for Feb. 21 was cancelled due to a lack of agenda items.

Greg McKelvey Zoning Officer

East Franklin Township Sewage Report February 2022 Report by David Stewart

Repairs are being made at the Boltz Pump Station. The repairs include a new pump, repairing the sewer line, etc.

Repairs were made to the Grinder at the Cowansville STP.

The NPDES Renewal Permit was submitted to DEP for the Tarrtown STP.

One real estate transfer inspection was done in Fox Hollow.

There was a total of three one-calls; two in Cowansville and one in Tarrtown.

Shut-Off Water Notices were posted on the applicable houses.

Lab samples were collected for the month of February and transported to CWM. DMR reports for the month of January 2022 were submitted to DEP.